
   
    
       
 

October 20, 2023 
  
  
Dear President Smith and the Washoe County School District Board, 
 

I am writing to express my support of Superintendent Dr. Susan Enfield. From our 
first meeting of introduction through my most recent interactions with her at our 
Youth Mental Health Summit, I have been incredibly impressed and inspired by her 
dedication, compassion and competence. Washoe County was fortunate to recruit 
and hire an individual with a clear passion for children along with a record of service 
and education leadership.  
 
During an introduction lunch in 2022, I remember Dr Enfield describing her last 
district’s promise to know every student by name, strength and need. She was 
humble in her discussion of this promise as she did not want to commit at that time 
to being able to promise the same in a county with over 60,000 students. Since then, 
Dr Enfield has built and strengthened her staff to the point that she now confidently 
promotes this promise for every student in Washoe County. She is committed to 
making sure that all our students have adults in their schools that know them and a 
team ready to support each student to graduation. She recognizes that this promise 
is not just important to make for high school students, but for students of all ages.  
 
I have had the opportunity to watch Dr Enfield speak in many different forums, from 
Chamber of Commerce celebrations to mental health collaboration meetings. She is 
inspiring and respected across our community. She reaches out to community 
leaders, shares her vision, and follows up with them to keep them engaged. Under 
her leadership, we are collaborating to improve resources for mental health and 
improve our communication and access to these resources with our students. She 
led the introduction of the Care Solace program and continues to build high school 
Social-Emotional Learning programs. 
 
In reviewing the superintendent’s strategic plan, I am impressed again by her five 
goals based on a framework of four pillars. This is challenging work, but from what I 
have seen from Dr Enfield, she will work to see this through. As the Physician-in-Chief 
of Renown Children’s hospital, I lead a team that cares for children in distress. Dr 
Enfield leads the team that works to keep our community’s children healthy and safe 
so that they don’t require our hospital services. For that, I am grateful.   

 

  
Sincerely,  
  
 

Kris Deeter, MD, MBA, FAAP 

Chair of Pediatrics, UNR Med; Physician-in-Chief, Renown Children’s Hospital 

Board-certified, Pediatric Intensive Care and General Pediatrics  

Kris.Deeter@Renown.org; Office: 775-982-6169 

Kris Deeter, MD, MBA, FAAP 
 

Chair of Pediatrics, UNR Med 
 

Physician-in-Chief, Renown Children’s Hospital 
 
Lawrence G. Duncan, MS 
Administrator, Renown Children’s Hospital 
Vice President, Renown Health 
 
Ashely Burroughs, MHA 
Administrative Director 
 
Becky Haase, MSN, RN, CEPN 
Director of Nursing, Women and Children 
 
Sonia Budhecha, MD 
Clinical Vice Chair of Pediatrics 
Division Chief, Pediatric Subspecialties 
 
J. Martin Johnston, MD 
Academic Vice Chair of Pediatrics 
 
Caroline J. Barangan, MD, FAAP  
Program Director, Pediatric Residency 
 
Ashley Naughton, MD 
Clerkship Director, UNR Med 
 
Max J. Coppes, MD, PhD, MBA 
 

Division Chief, Pediatric Research 
 
Julianne Wilke, MD 
Division Chief, Quality Improvement 
 
Jose Cucalon Calderon, MD, FAAP 
Division Chief, Advocacy and Outreach 
 
 
Clinical Division Chiefs: 
 
Kris Wilson, MD, FAAP 
Division Chief, General Pediatrics  
 
David Petersen, MD 
Division Chief, Pediatric Hospital Medicine 
 
Aida Rutledge, MD, MAS 
Division Chief, Pediatric Critical Care 
 
April Henry, MD, FAAP 
Division Chief, Neonatology 
 
Joseph Gassen, MD, FAAP 
Division Chief, Pediatric Emergency Medicine 
 
Frieda Hulka, MD, FACS 
Division Chief, Pediatric Surgical Specialties  
 
Scott Jeannes, MD 
Division Chief, Pediatric Anesthesiology  
 
Joshua Fitzgerald, MD 
Division Chief, Pediatric Behavioral Health 
 
Gilbert Trujillo, DDS 
Division Chief, Pediatric Dentistry 

mailto:Kris.Deeter@Renown.org


1

From: Taylor Adams 
Sent: Sunday, October 22, 2023 9:31 AM
To: Public Comments
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Fwd: Susan Enfield Evaluation

Madam Chair and Members of the School Board, 
You should be commended for bringing an administrator of Dr. Enfield's quality to Northern Nevada, and in her review 
you have rightly identified the amazing work that is being done for our children under her leadership.   

Speaking first as a parent with four children in the district; Our family recently moved to Washoe County from a district 
that is consistently ranked among the best in the Nation.  Please know that my wife and I have seen no noticeable gap in 
education quality between our children's former district and this one.  It is clear to us that work done here over the last 
two years is delivering Nationally competitive educational quality that is of direct benefit to all students in the district.   

In addition to my views as a parent, I would be remiss if I did not speak to the impact Dr. Enfield has on my work on 
behalf of the region.  Dr. Enfield is part of a growing cohort of Nationally recognized professionals that are choosing 
Northern Nevada.  Brian Sandoval at the University of Nevada Reno and Brian Erling at Renown Health are examples of 
two other dynamic professionals in this group.   

When professionals like these choose a region, people in their profession take note.  That attention creates lift in 
regional perception that directly relates to the desirability of that region.  The respect that Dr. Enfield has in her 
profession took a career to build, and it requires continual maintenance.  You should further be commended for 
understanding the value that her National reputation has in driving the improving perception of our district.   

Coming back to the growing number of exceptional people that are choosing Northern Nevada;  These professionals 
were a major driver in our decision to relocate to this region.  Victor Hugo once said that, "nothing is so powerful as an 
idea whose time has come."  Thank you for the leadership and vision that brought Dr. Enfield to our community. I truly 
believe that this is our time, and you played a critical role in creating it. 

Sincerely, 
Taylor V. Adams  
EDAWN President & CEO  
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October 22, 2023 
 
Dear President Smith and Washoe County School District Board, 
  
We are writing in strong support of our Superintendent, Dr. Susan Enfield and her work within our district over 
the past year.   We are impressed with the steps towards improvement that we can already see are underway. 
She participates in our community, attends business, community and education events both inside and outside 
of our schools, and leads by example with strong compassion for our teachers, staff and children. 
 
Since Dr. Enfield took over last Summer, she has made the mental health of our students a top priority. Her 
team showed out in huge attendance at the first Youth Mental Health Summit in September 2022 willing to 
listen, share and learn. Since this time, Dr. Enfield has ensured that the counseling staff is well represented at 
each of the monthly Youth Crisis meetings that have taken place and has worked tirelessly to improve the 
collaboration between our students, families, teachers and school staff, both to prevent and also to ensure a 
successful reintroduction of students back to school after crisis resolution. 
 
Dr. Enfield worked to enable to entire district, including families and staff, to have access to a new program, 
Care Solace, which works to connect anyone in need of mental health services to providers that have the time, 
specialty and that take their specific insurance. She also came and spoke powerfully at last month’s Youth 
Mental Health Summit, addressing our students’ concerns and ideas, and outlining her plans to continue to 
improve the district’s on campus support. 
 
We are also very supportive of Dr. Enfield’s leadership in the district’s change to permit families to be able to 
move students outside of zoned schools if such moves are warranted. Our 15 year old felt that it would be 
impossible for him to attend his zoned high school and Dr. Enfield and her team reviewed the situation and 
approved his direct variance to another school that had room and was a better environment for his safety and 
overall mental health. 
 
Our district has had issues with resources and prioritization over the years, however we have full confidence in 
the vision, work and leadership of Dr. Susan Enfield. Over this first year, she has proven her dedicated to our 
community, our students and our families. 
  
 Sincerely, 

  
Allison & Jeff Gorelick 
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From: Joy Heuer 
Sent: Tuesday, October 24, 2023 9:42 AM
To: Public Comments
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Support of Dr. Enfield

Hello,  

I have had the pleasure of working with Dr. Enfield since her arrival to northern Nevada.  In my 
experience, she is top notch!  Her message is consistent and her love for our kids is evident.  I 
appreciate her willingness to listen and her drive.   

Thank you Dr. Enfield, you are a shining star and a champion for our education system.  
Joy Heuer  


